Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee

Monday 5th September 2016
1. Present – Simon, Peter, Brian, Marion, Graham, John A., Roger, Amy, Liz, Amanda.
2. Apologies – Brian, Dorothy, Tim, .

3. Minutes of the previous committee meeting were approved.

4. Matters Arising
             Sound proofing – The choir reported back that they were not sure whether the planned measures would work and therefore whether it would be worthwhile to join the scheme. After discussion, it was agreed that the Players and Film Club would report back and all parties (including the Memorial Hall) would reconsider their financial contribution.
5. Treasurer's Report  

Graham presented the accounts and reported that due to lack of projects in the summer and increased lettings, the income was greater than expected.

      6.   Booking Report   

Thanks have been received from the Country Market for the temporary use of the Hall.

The Hall is busy this month, with bookings of the Main Hall at 77%. It was agreed to keep a note of enquiries that could not be met in order to inform future decisions about the Stanage Hall.

Marion has researched charges made by other Halls and these were circulated.  It proved difficult to make comparisons as some charge by the hour and others by the session, but it was agreed that our charges were fair and reasonable.
4 TENs have now been booked out of a possible 15.

7. Hirers Feedback and Comments
Hirers were asked what their priorities are. The Film Club are considering a new projector, The Players would like hard-wiring to be considered and the Choir would like a podium, though storage may be a problem. There were also reports that the stage extension can be a bit creaky and may need repair or replacement.

8.  Maintenance and Renewals
      Brian was not at the meeting, but had asked that Roger be thanked for his help with the stage curtains and that John and Dorothy be thanked for helping him clear the gutters and the weeds.

He reported that PAT testing and the Risk Assessment would be completed this month.

9. Stanage Hall
It has been confirmed that DCC no longer need the Stanage Hall. So far there has been no response from the Property Dept. who will deal with the lease and we are still waiting for a reply about  what monies will be paid and how and when they  will carry out the repairs and redecoration. Simon agreed to contact them to see if the Hall can be used in the interim.
10. VSOS

The feedback from the offer was positive and it was agreed to go ahead with action 2 and find out whether there was a deadline. November would be a good month for the consultation, maybe during the Players production as large numbers of local  residents are expected to attend. It was also decided that Peter would seek the views of the Parish Council, explore the legal processes/requirements and report back.

11. Energy Audit
Simon and Peter will attend the meeting on Wednesday 14th September. 
12.   Correspondence
TV licensing.  It was agreed contact them to say that no licence is needed

Planning. It was agreed to write in support of the swimming pool application. 

13. A.O.B.
Simon will complete a bank mandate.

Date of next meeting         7.30pm - Tuesday 4th October 
